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Request: 
 
I would like to know the number of Notice to Owner (NtO) letters that have been sent by 
the Council parking department (after a Penalty Charge Notice (PCN) has not been paid) 
more than 6 months after the PCN was issued, as prescribed by the Civil Enforcement of 
Parking Contraventions (England) General Regulations 2007 (section 20, paragraph 1, 
and paragraph 2 subsection (d)), since the Act came into force in 2007.  There has been 
at least 1 sent in 2018. 
 
 
Response: 
 
The software system utilised by North Tyneside Council does not provide the information 
requested. 
 
If motorists feel that there has been a procedural impropriety on behalf of the Council, 
then they can appeal the penalty charge notice in accordance with the statutory 
guidelines. 
 


